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CAPITAL CAMPAIGN

CONSTRUCTION UPDATE 
In January, after demolishing the clinic and tearing up the 
asphalt, the construction crew dug out the old diesel tanks 
used to heat the old buildings. The crew then filled in an 
old drainage trench, flattened the dirt lot and laid down 
decomposed granite. Then the concrete began to flow. 

Workers poured the footers for the building in February, 
creating the framework where the building’s foundation 
will sit. As the crew quickly stitched together the rebar 
grids that would support the concrete, the base of the 
elevator shaft was put into place. 

In March, workers dug out the base of the pillars that will 
support the building and filled them with cement. Soon 
after this, the building’s foundation will be put into place, 
and the facility should start to make its vertical climb to 
completion.     

The three-story Stacie Mathewson Community Wellness 
Center, opening in late 2015, will encompass 37,000 
square feet. It will have 42 exam rooms, a radiology lab, 
and a Primary Care Pediatric Clinic.

HOW YOU CAN HELP
HOPES would like to thank all our wonderful donors who are helping to make our new building a reality. 
An additional thank you goes out to Stacie Mathewson, the Nell J. Redfield Foundation, and the Robert Z. 
Hawkins Foundation for their generous capital campaign gifts. If you wish to contribute to the success of 
HOPES’ capital campaign, please contact Sharon Chamberlain, at (775) 348-2895 or sharon@nnhopes.org.  

NEW BUILDING – COMING IN LATE 2015

$2.4 million
raised to date

$5 million
campaign goal

POURING THE COLUMN BASES


